## Building a Better Health Service CARE COMPASSION TRUST LEARNING

Office of the Board of The Health Service Executive Room G -01, Dr Steeven's Hospital, Dublin 8, Eircode D08 W2AB T: (01) 635 2000 E: board@hse.ie

Mr. Jim Breslin, Secretary General, Department of Health, Block 1, Miesian Plaza, 50-58 Lower Baggot Street Dublin 2, D02 XW14.

Ref: HB00II9

Friday 24 April 2020

Dear Jim,

The Chief Executive Officer has informed me of the very constructive call last night in relation to the testing and contact tracing process.

It is reassuring to know that we are approaching this crucial endeavour with mutual understanding of the roadmap to arrive at the required level of testing and tracing over the coming weeks. The risks and mitigations associated with this plan have been clearly identified.

We discussed the briefing note which has been submitted to the NPHET by Ms Niamh O' Beirne at our Board meeting today. I am pleased to confirm that the briefing note, and the approach put forward by the executive, enjoys the Board's full support.

It is key that we continue to ensure a strong alignment in the coming weeks between the decision making on case definitions from NPHET and the operational capacity and roadmap as agreed.

On behalf of the Board, I wish to convey our admiration for the extraordinary work that has been accomplished over the past number of weeks.

Yours sincerely,

Ciarán Devane.

Chairperson

Oifig Bord Fheidhmeannacht na Seirbhfse Slainte Seomra G 01, Ospideal Dr Steeven's, Baile Atha Cliath 8, Eirchód DO8 W2AB

In Devene.